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MANDATORY 
STARTING 

SEPTEMBER 1st

MAJOR CHANGES FOR COLLECTION
GARBAGE AND RECYCLABLE MATERIALS

Starting September 1st, a wheeled bin, green or black, 

with a volume of 240 or 360 litres, will be mandatory for 

household waste.

The collection of household waste (garbage) and recycling 

will now be done on Friday for the entire Municipality. 

Alternately, one week out of two following the current order.

A new calendar will be distributed by mail soon.

Bulky garbage collection will now be done once a month every last Friday of the 

household waste collection. The calendar will specifically mention the bulky collection dates.

It is the responsibility of each owner to obtain a proper bin before September 1st, 2018.

With the exception of bulky items, only the materials inside the bin will be picked up.

THE DISTRIBUTION OF BINS FOR
ORGANIC MATERIALS
will take place between August 6 and August 10, 2018.  However, the 

collection of organic materials will not begin until January 1, 2019.

REMINDER - 
BIN POSITIONNING
To allow the collection operations to run smoothly, 

the wheeled bin must be placed in the entrance and 

not on the sidewalk or in the street. In addition, the 

wheels and handles should be oriented towards 

the home.

Wheels
and handles
oriented
towards 
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Considering the precarious situation of the contractor who currently provides 

the residual materials collection service to the municipality, some of the changes 

listedin this document could occur before September 1st. In this extraordinary 

case, the municipality will notify you through its website, social media (Facebook 

and Twitter) and by mail.




